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Dear Councilmembers:
I’m pleased to report another week of progress in the restoration of the West Point Treatment Plant. 
Contractors continue repairing and replacing electrical panels and have restored power to virtually all temporary and permanent equipment needed to run the plant. The installation of new insulation to protect heating pipes is nearly complete, and the tunnels now hum with the sound of newly repaired motors and pumps that are again fully running the primary treatment process.
Four of the digesters are already at temperature and taking solids from the primary process. We are slowly feeding them primary solids as we carefully restore the biology in the digesters. 
Because the plant is producing more primary solids than we can safely feed to the digesters right now, we will be sending about six trucks per day of surplus solids back to South Plant. That amount will be reduced as the amount of food the digesters can handle increases. 
With the primary process back online, we are beginning the startup of the secondary process. We are able send 30 million gallons per day of primary treated effluent into the secondary process. Already we have seen a 50 percent reduction in the amount of  solids we discharge.   
Our focus is now on restoring the health of our biology so we can resume full secondary treatment by our target date of April 30. 
Early this week, we submitted our plan to restore the secondary process to the Department of Ecology. One of our tasks entails stimulating the biomass, so we are reseeding it with healthy microorganisms trucked in from South Plant in Renton and so far we are seeing good results from this process.  
We’ve also resumed production of our Loop biosolids and sending about two semi-trucks a day east of the Cascades to nourish farmland. Finally, our initial environmental monitoring data results are back, and at this point we have seen no change to water quality, which is also encouraging. We have committed to weekly monitoring at several locations in Puget Sound, and will post updates to our website every two weeks on an ongoing basis. 
The weather forecast through next week calls for more typical spring-like weather with a mix of scattered showers and sunbreaks. The plant has not experienced a bypass since Feb. 16, and operations employees will continue monitoring weather conditions and flows to divert flows to other treatment facilities if necessary.
As always, I am available to answer questions, discuss concerns, or arrange briefings or tours to ensure you receive complete and timely information. Please feel free to contact me at 206-477-4550 or Christie.true@kingcounty.gov if I can be of assistance.

Sincerely,

Christie True
Director, King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks

